
An Bord Pleanala 

Board Direction - 
~~~ 

Ref: 01.JA.0032 

The submissions on this file were considered at a Board meeting held on 1 
20 12. 

June 

The Board decided that an Oral Hearing should not be held. 

Reasons and considerations 
The Board noted the Inspector’s memorandum, and considered, taking into 
consideration the nature and limited scope of the proposed development, that an 
Oral hearing was not necessary to facilitate consideration of this case. 
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